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June 3, 2014 
 

Dear Algebra, Geometry, Physical Science, Biology, English 9 and English 10 Students and Parents,  
 

Queen Creek High School is committed to increasing student achievement for all students. Part of this 

commitment entails providing reteach opportunities for our students who may not have learned a 

concept or standard the first time it was taught. Queen Creek will be holding mandatory reteach classes 

for Algebra, Geometry, Physical Science, Biology, English 9 and English 10 during our Achievement hour 

starting at 7:25am. 

Reteach Policy 
 

 Who: 

 Students in Algebra, Geometry, Physical Science, Biology, English 9 and English 10 who 

have not demonstrated mastery on their formative assessments. 
 

 When: 

 English 9 and 10 will meet Thursdays and Fridays 

 Algebra and Geometry will meet Tuesdays and Wednesdays 

 All Achievement classes will run from 7:25 a.m. – 8:13 a.m.  
 

 Notification: 

 Students assigned to reteach will be emailed the Monday of the week they will be 

attending. Parents will also receive this email.  

 Students will receive a reminder pass the Monday of the week they will be attending 

reteach. 
 

Achievement hour reteach is not a punishment; it is an opportunity to better understand the content 

and an opportunity to improve student grades. However, since attendance is mandatory, a consequence 

will be issued for missing reteach. Students who do not attend reteach will be assigned after school 

detention for the day they missed reteach. Detention will be assigned the same day when possible. 

Students may lose participation points in their class if they choose to miss zero hour reteach. 
 

Parents, we need your help to ensure that all of our students needing this opportunity are present for it.  
 

Please feel free to contact me if you have questions regarding this policy. 
 

Respectfully,  
 

 

 

Dr. Joseph Farnsworth 


